MTI]HI]NII] Member Motion

City Council

Motion without Notice

MM30.38 ACTION Ward: Al

Protecting Toronto’s Film Industry From Impacts of Uncertainty Caused
by Tariff Threat - by Councillor Paula Fletcher, seconded by Mayor
Olivia Chow

* This Motion has been deemed urgent by the Chair.
* This Motion is not subject to a vote to waive referral. This Motion has been added to the
agenda and is before Council for debate.

Recommendations
Councillor Paula Fletcher, seconded by Mayor Olivia Chow, recommends that:

1. City Council advocate to the Provincial and Federal governments for:

a. enhancements to the Ontario Production Services Tax Credit, the Ontario Computer
Animation and Special Effects Tax Credit, and the Ontario Film and Television Tax Credit
including mechanisms for faster payment;

b. greater direct investment in domestic production through existing Federal and Provincial
funds;

c. access for the production and post-production industry to current or future Provincial
and Federal funds supporting sectors harmed by tariffs, regardless of whether tariffs on
productions are implemented, as the threat of tariffs causes uncertainty that can have a
highly damaging impact; and

d. a review of Employment Insurance requirements to ensure gig workers in these
industries, sometimes ineligible for this benefit, are able to access it in order for the
industry to retain workers.

Summary

At the May 20 meeting of the Toronto Film, Television, and Digital Media Board, the Board
voted to endorse the advocacy items listed above. The recent tariff threat on films produced
outside the United States has created uncertainty that could have a cooling effect on upcoming
production in jurisdictions all over the world, including Toronto. The film industry is highly
valuable to Toronto, offering employment to 40,000 Torontonians, and contributing a direct
spend as high as $2.6 billion (2022). The City of Toronto must safeguard the future of this vital
industry and the creative and economic opportunities it offers.

Reason for Urgency: Summer is the busiest period annually for film production. The situation
regarding tarifts is evolving on a daily basis, and action needs to be taken immediately to




protect the industry from the uncertainty this creates.
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